Corporate Services Scrutiny Panel

Migration and Population Sub-Panel

PUBLIC SESSION

Record of Meeting

Date: 16th December 2009

Meeting 22
Present Senator S.C. Ferguson, Chairman
Deputy C.F. Labey
Apologies Deputy T.A. Vallois, Vice-Chairman
Deputy D.J. de Sousa
Absent
In attendance Miss. K. Boydens, Scrutiny Officer
Mr. W. Millow, Scrutiny Officer
Ref Back Agenda matter Action
513M18(8) | 1. Records of Meetings
The Sub-Panel approved and signed the minutes of its meeting held on
25th November 2009.
2. Sub-Panel Membership
The Sub-Panel noted that Deputy P. J. Rondel, Chairman of the
Environment Scrutiny Panel, had been asked whether a Member of his
Panel would wish to become a member of the Sub-Panel. The Sub-
Panel was advised by the Officer that if another States Member joined,
the Sub-Panel would no longer be quorate with two members present at
a Sub-Panel meeting.
513/18(8) | 3. Budget and Expenditure
The Sub-Panel noted its budget and expenditure to date.
513/18(8) | 4. Edge Analytics Invoice
The Sub-Panel noted and agreed that the invoice from Edge Analytics
would be paid for work carried out in November 2009.
513/18(8) | 5. Future Work (Migration)
The Sub-Panel was advised that the Corporate Services Scrutiny Panel
had agreed to undertake a review in refation to Data Protection, and
that there would not be the resources to carry out the Migration review
at the same time. The Panel had subsequently agreed that Data
Protection would take priority over Migration. The Sub-Panel agreed
that Public Hearings would therefore commence in March/April 2010
after the Data Protection review had been completed.
The Scrutiny Officer was requested to correspond with the Population KB

Office to find out whether its Migration Policy would be debated in June
or had been deferred until July 2010.
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The Sub-Panel explored lines of enquiry which it might want to take and
agreed three main areas within the legislation to review, namely
registration cards, population register and housing and employment
qualifications.

513/18(8)

6. Future Work (Population)

The Sub-Panel briefly discussed the Population Policy and requested
that the Scrutiny Officer should contact the Economic Advisor to the
Chief Minister's Department to request whether any information had
been carried out on retirement and pensionable age.
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7. Possible Meeting Dates for 2010

The Sub-Panel noted the meeting dates for next year; however, it
agreed that not all the dates could be confirmed because of the Data
Protection Review. :

8. Future Meetings

The Sub-Panel noted it would next meet at 2:00pm on Wednesday 13th
Janhuary 2010,
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